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Dear Dr Boulton and Dr Dale 

Thank you for your letters dated 3 November and 21 November 2022 regarding the 
North Queensland Community Pharmacy Scope of Practice Pilot (the Pilot), and for meeting 
with representatives of the Department of Health (the Department) on 28 November 2022.  

I appreciate you taking the time to share your concerns with me. I note that a response to 
your previous correspondence dated 12 September 2022, regarding the Urinary Tract 
Infection Pharmacy Pilot – Queensland (UTIPP-Q), was sent to your office on 
11 October 2022. Information related to many of the questions and concerns you have raised 
in your correspondence regarding the Pilot and the UTIPP-Q is publicly available; however, 
the Department is able to provide clarification where additional information is available.  

As you are aware, the Department recognises that the Pilot is not a stand-alone solution to 
address workforce issues and improve access to primary health care in North Queensland. 
The Palaszczuk Government continues to work with the Commonwealth Government on this 
issue, including employing an additional 9,000 health care professionals and implementing 
programs of work to increase access to high-quality care in rural and remote areas. This 
includes, but is not limited to, the medical and allied health rural generalist pathways, virtual 
emergency department and Hospital in the Home programs, and an extensive program of 
capital works to build and upgrade new and existing health care facilities, including primary 
and urgent care centres. 

I understand that the Department undertook considerable research and planning to develop 
the scope of the Pilot. Key stakeholders, including the Australian Medical Association 
Queensland (AMAQ) and other medical organisations, provided feedback as part of the 
Steering Reference Group, and this feedback was considered when determining the scope 
of the Pilot. The Pharmacy Board of Australia was also included in the Stakeholder Reference 
Group and has maintained engagement with the Department regarding the Pilot. The 
Pharmacy Board recently announced a project to develop accreditation standards for 
education and training programs for pharmacist prescribers, which is scheduled for 
completion in December 2023. 






